
Dear Prayer Partners,

“That likewise joy shall be in heaven over one sinner that repenteth…"(Luke 
15:7).  
During the nine day mission trip in Saint Kitts the team of nineteen young men were 
able to minister in three different churches on the island, play matches with 
three soccer teams, preach the Gospel several times, and see the Lord save 
twenty-one people! Thank you praying for God to do a mighty work on the mission 
trip. He indeed answered our prayers and showed His mighty power!

God also did a great work in my (Jed’s) heart. He renewed and rekindled a passion 
within me to witness to lost men and women. He opened my eyes to some of the 
realities my family and I will face once we live in Brazil as many aspects of life on 
the island of Saint Kitts are similar to that of life in Brazil. He once again reminded 
me of the truth that the only thing that will sustain my family and I on the mission 
field is our personal walk with Him. Apart from His strength and enabling, we can 
do nothing. 

God has continued to lead us to many great churches and fill our schedule for 
2019. Since our last update, He has given us three new supporters, putting us over 
the halfway mark of our needed support! Joy thrills our hearts to think that at 
possible this time next January, we will be making final arrangements before moving 
to Brazil! 

 
We would ask you to continue to pray for the Lord to fill our remaining open weeks 
this year with meetings. Would you also pray with us for the souls of Alta Floresta 
and that The Lord of the Harvest would now be preparing the hearts there to 
receive the Gospel?   
 
The Lord hath done great things in 2018 all for which we humbly thank Him. It is 
now with great expectation in the Holy Spirit's power that we enter 2019 and 
trust He will continue to show Himself strong as we seek to bring Him glory.  
 
Your Missionaries to Brazil,   
 
Jed, Gloria, and Eliana Duarte   
 


